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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, October 2, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
now on Facebook
      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   

    Our Annual Harvest Train Ride up to the Ashley ponds viewing the beautiful fall foliage will take place on Saturday, October 14 with trains leaving Heritage State Park at 10 a.m., noon and 2 p.m. 50 tickets per ride, and sold on a first come first served basis. The price is $25 for adults and $5 for children under 12. Reservations are requested by calling Paul Hogan at 210-1416 or Charlie O’Connell at 246-5505.
   It is with great sorrow to report on the sudden passing of LAOH member Paula Lunney and her husband Paul’s, son and Jane Kane’s grandson, Patrick Lunney. Please keep the Lunney, Kane, Callahan and Fogarty families in your prayers.

   Thank you to Tim O’Shea on his 3 years as treasurer of the AOH. Tim served with distinction. A new treasurer is needed. Contact Paul Hogan if you are interested.

   Pete’s March 2018 Saint Patrick’s fundraising calendars are available at the October meeting. These make great stocking stuffers.
   Thank you to members who participated in the Holyoke Day Big E Parade last Tuesday, September 19, Barbara Gaughan, Charlie Popp, Joanne Beliveau, Barb Towhig, Noreanne Duquette, Peter Hogan, Paul Hogan, Patrick Hogan, Owen Donohue Amanda Olmo, Elroy Barber, Jay and Eileen Driscoll, Mary Laura Whelihan, Kathleen, Matt and Owen McMahon  

   Brother Fran Hennessey has organized dates for our club’s volunteering at Kate’s Kitchen for the rest of the year. We will be meeting at Kate’s on Sundays, October 1, November 12 and December 3. Contact Fran at 413-883-0729 for more information. 

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen
 Holyoke municipal elections will be held on Tuesday, November 7. Please vote for the following Hibernians, David K. Bartley, Ward 3 City Council: and Howie Greaney, Peter Tallman, Daniel Bresnahan for City Council at Large.

   Several club committees are open for new members. If you would like to work on a committee or chair on this upcoming year, please speak up.

    Please note the new PO Box for the AOH, PO Box 6535, Holyoke, MA 01041.

            Brothers, please note that dues, $30.00 are not paid for up 2017, you are nine months past due. If you have any questions or a financial hardship please call Paul Hogan or Financial Secretary Peter Hogan with any questions 210-1416. Payment may be made out to AOH, and mailed c/o Peter Hogan, 22 County Road, Holyoke, MA 01040.  

    When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pays our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
           LAOH News
    The Ladies AOH will be at the Blessed Sacrament Parish Columbus Day Fair on Monday, October 9 selling hand-crafted items. Stop by and show your support.
   Members are still needed to create the embroidery for the 2018 LAOH quilt and to find venues to display the quilt when completed. 

   Remember to send our dues, if they have not been paid for 2017 before the end of the year, our division will be paying per capita fees for each member.

Our monthly reminders:

   As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the October meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

    Ellen Mead’s name was picked for the 50/50 raffle at the September meeting . Unfortunately, Ellen was not at the meeting and she didn’t win $173.50. You have to attend the meeting to win.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen

Upcoming Events:

Kate’s Kitchen volunteering – Sunday, November 12 and December 3 
Irish Cultural Center Information

Celebrity Bartending 
    Kicking off Breast Cancer Awareness Month, the Irish Cultural Center will be hosting celebrity bartenders. On Friday, October 6 from 5 – 7:30 pm join Cindy Sheridan Murphy and Joanne Leary Beaudry. Cancer survivors, the two are active facilitators for breast cancer support and Living Beyond Cancer. All Tips will be donated to Survivor Journeys.

Book Reading – “Soap Opera Confidential”
  On Saturday, October 7 at 1 p.m. at the ICC, co-editors, Suzanne Strempek Shea, Elizabeth Searle, Tommy Shea, and Nuala Ni Chonchuir will read from their essay collection, “Soap Opera Confidential: Writers and Soap Insiders on Why We’ll Tune In Tomorrow.
Irish Music Saturdays 

   The Irish Cultural Center will present live Irish music at the Trinity Pub on Saturday, October 14 & 21, 7 – 10 p.m. The Cabeys will perform on October 14 with Dee Reilly on October 27.

 ICC Annual Breakfast
   The ICC will host its annual breakfast on Sunday, October 15, 10 a.m. at the ICC, 429 Morgan Road, West Springfield. Featured speaker is Dr. Mary Kelly who will discuss the topic: From Irish-American to American Irish: The Irish Question and Ethnic Identity, 1919-1922. The cost is $18 for ICC members and $22 for the general public.
   For all of us dedicated AOH/ LAOH Fans, devoted listeners of The Healys Irish radio show, it is on the air on Saturdays on WACE Radio - AM 730 (Chicopee/Springfield/Hartford) 11a.m. - 1p.m. Preprogram your dial and don’t miss a tune.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
